
March 9, 2020 

 

Mrs. Stanley and Henderson Board of Education: 

Personnel: 

Zachary Capps has resigned from Girls Golf Coach and Jessica Grace has taken the position for 2020-

2021 season. 

The Boys Golf position has been filled by Bruce Farley and Kevin Payne. 

Sports Information: 

Winter Sports officially ended this weekend with the Lady Colonels advancing to the Sweet Sixteen for 

the 16th time.  Prior to the State Tournament, our Lady Colonels (22-7) were District Runner-up and 

Regional Champs. Emilee Hope was named Region 2 Player of the Year, which put her in the running for 

Miss Kentucky Basketball.  Our Colonels (19-13) were District Runner-up and were eliminated by 

Madisonville North Hopkins in the first round of Regionals.   

Swim Team participated in the Regional Tournamen in February.  Ethan Mushrush qualified for State in 

the 50 Freestyle. 

Wrestling finished up a good season with 2 qualifying for State JV Tourney and 2 qualifying for State 

Tourney.  Coach Poynter is currently coaching a youth club to get interest up for future HCHS wrestlers. 

Track has already competed in 2 indoor meets in preparation for their season.  The first home meet 

(Colonel Classic) will be held March 21st. 

Baseball, Softball and Tennis held their tryouts February 15-19.  Their seasons get underway this week.  

Archery Team is having a competitive season. The team won the NASP Regional Tournament and will be 

competing at the KHSAA Regional and State Competitions in April. 

Bass Fishing Team has competed in 2 pre-season meets. They will be busy every weekend until the 

Region Tourney in April. 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

Vivian Tomblin 

HCHS Athletic Director, Interim 


